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No. 44 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:03 p.m. by Rozenia Marinho.  CALLED TO 
ORDER 

Robson Marinho had an open discussion about leadership and love. What does leadership have to 
do with love? Some of the staff brought out the fact that love generates respect and it is the 
forefront of compassion. Leadership is proportional to his/her followers. He used Mother Theresa 
as an example of love for the people she served. Her legacy lives on even today. “We cannot all do 
great things, but we can all do small things with love.” ~ Mother Theresa 
Jesus also left us with His leadership motivation. God loved all of us. “He loved his own in the 
world and he loved them to the end.” John 13:1 To be a leader you must, like Jesus, “Love one 
another.” 

 WORDS OF 
ENCOURAGEMENT 
 

   
Robson Marinho  PRAYER 
   
 
Silmara Ferreira worked with Campus Safety to provide a training video to ensure what we should 
already have in mind in case there is a random act of shooting on our campus. The video, entitled 
“Shots Fired on Campus,” explained that the odds of a shooting are like the odds of getting struck 
by lightning. Yet we are cautioned to be mindful since shootings on campus have been happening 
more frequently over the years. The video was designed as a training tool for staff, faculty and 
students and should you ever happen to be in this situation there are key things that will aid in 
your survival. 
Survival Mindset:  

• Awareness 
• Preparation 
• Rehearsal 

Four people from Campus Safety were there to provide answers and discuss Rave Alert and the 
importance of signing up. 
 

  
EMPLOYEE 
DEVELOPMENT 

David Faehner spoke about the vision for the proposed Wellness Center. It will have three 
components: (1) recreation component, (2) socialization part-juice bar, (3) exercise and 
academic/fitness. The project is a $15 million investment; one donation of $1,000 has already 
been given. Where will we find the money? Faehner proceeded to share the story of the Howard 
donation as a means of encouragement. Where would the Wellness Center be located? (Behind 
the Bookstore and attached to Johnson Gym, where IMC is located or across from the Howard 
Center). David Faehner left us hopeful as he challenged us to pray and believe. 

 CAMPUS UPDATE 

   
Questions and answers were allowed throughout the meeting in regards to Campus Safety and the 
vision for the Wellness Center. 
 

 QUESTION AND 
ANSWER 

The meeting ended at 5:05 p.m.   ADJOURNMENT 
 

Rozenia Marinho, Moderator  
Inez Reyes, Recording Secretary 

  

 


